
Chief Executive Officers Group
Report to the Board
Pal Mann, P.Eng.

Chief Executive Officer and Registrar, Engineers Nova Scotia

September 29, 2022

1



Background

• The CEO Group met over two days on September 27and 28.

• We had representation from all Regulators except OIQ.
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Agenda items of note
The Group received presentations/updates on the following topics: 

• Being a Stronger/Modern Regulator and the relationship with 
Advocacy 

• Review of Engineers Canada Environmental Scan 

• Possible strategic plan synergies

• DRAFT 2023 Consultation Program 

• Technicians and technologists and limited licensure issues
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Agenda items of note (cont’d)
• Update on AB P&P committee 

• Generative discussion: How do regulators influence CEAB?

• Update on SP 1.2 Strengthen Collaboration & 
Harmonization Consultations

• Update on SP 2.1 Accelerate 30 by 30 Update – Employer 
Engagement Strategy
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International Student Exchanges

• The CEO Group feels the Board should get a 
commitment from the CEAB to produce the 
requisite interpretive statement on this matter by 
this December, at the latest.
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Farewell Johnny

The CEO Group reluctantly 
acknowledged the impending 
retirement of PEO Chief Executive 
Officer and Registrar, Johnny Zuccon. 
We would like to  recognize his  
invaluable contribution to the 
engineering profession over more than 
26 years with PEO, the last 4 as CEO.  
We wish him well on his upcoming 
retirement. His subtle views on 
everything engineering will be missed.



Questions?
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Thank you
Pal Mann
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